Humboldt City Council Meeting Minutes 
The Humboldt City Council met in special session on Tuesday, February 2, 2016 at Humboldt City Hall. Mayor Ritchy Griepp called the meeting to order at 6:30pm with the following members present for roll call: Adam Lund, Heather VanZee, Theresa Muth and Allen Schmeichel. Amanda Siemonsma was present at roll call for city personnel. 
The night’s agenda was approved on a motion by Griepp and a second from Muth. Motion carried. 


In short open discussion, the road condition of 4th Avenue was discussed. Repair needs to happen on the road this year. The scope of the work that needs to be done will be discussed at a later meeting. Funding will need to be evaluated to see what work can be done on the road and still fit in the budget. 
Business: 

On a motion by Schmeichel and a second from Lund, Resolution # 16-04, a resolution of necessity to construct concrete curb and gutter, concrete approach pavement and concrete driveway pavement, as part of the 2016 Street and Utility Improvement Project, was approved. Motion carried with all present members voting aye. 


The board conducted employee reviews to determine a salary for 2016. Finance Office Siemonsma was present for her review. After some discussion on performance and attendance, the board is happy with her work as Finance Officer. Siemonsma’s starting salary in 2014 was $13.50/hr with raises coming after 30 and 90 days probation. 2015 salary for Siemonsma was $16.00/hr. With the hiring of the natural gas employee and the responsibilities of natural gas off her duties list, the board decided to leave Siemonsma’s salary at $16/hr for 2016. Vacation will accrue as normal and Siemonsma qualifies for benefits. Siemonsma left the meeting at 7:09pm. 
Utility Manager Daryl Sieverding arrived at the meeting at 7:29pm for review. After some discussion on performance and attendance, Lund made a motion to increase Sieverding’s wage by 6%. Motion was seconded by Schmeichel. Motion carried with all present members voting aye. Vacation will accrue as normal and Sieverding qualifies for benefits. In more discussion, the board clarified that going forward, all Over time accrued is to be noted with just cause.  Any overtime other than snow removal, water leaks, and/or Natural Gas emergencies will be paid only after board review.  Also, all employees must punch in and out using the timeclock at the finance office. Sieverding left the meeting at 8:18pm.
With no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 8:30pm on a motion by Muth and a second from Griepp. 
ATTEST:
Amanda Siemonsma
City Finance Officer

